
Village of Springville 

Historic Preservation Commission 

 

NOVEMBER 10, 2020              7:00PM 

 

A meeting of the Historic Preservation Commission of the Village of Springville was 

held at the Municipal Building, 65 Franklin Street, Springville, New York at the above 

date and time. Present were: 

 

Chairman:                                                            David Batterson  

 

Members:                                                              Bill Skura  

            Helen Brogan -absent                                                                                

                                                                              Don Orton 

            John Baronich  

 

Also present:           Peggy Austine-Trading Post 

            Eric Tuberdyke-41 E. Main St.  

            Reed Braman 

                                                                               

  

Clerk:                                                                    Jennifer Blumenstein 

 

After the Pledge of Allegiance, Chairman Batterson called the meeting to order at 

7:00p.m.  

 

Chairman Batterson then asked for a motion to approve the minutes from the Special 

Meeting Minutes from September 29, 2020. 

 

Bill Skura made the motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Don Orton.  All in favor, 

none opposed. 

 

The first Certificate of Appropriateness before the Board came from the Peggy Austin 

from the Trading Post located at 38 Franklin Street.  She is looking to have a Sign 

approved.  This sign is part of the Certificate of Appropriateness which came before the 

board March 26, 2020. 

 

There was a lot of talk about the sign and they asked that the Sign have a 1” offset from 

the building. This can either be PVC or Aluminum Pipe.  Peggy agreed to this and said 

that the sign will be very similar to the sign at Heritage Park in Springville. 

 

Bill Skura made the motion to approve as presented as long as the Saying and the Font 

Size stay the same along with the Offset.  The color of the lettering can be changed.  

Seconded by Don Orton.  All in favor, none opposed. 

 

 



 

The next Certificate of Appropriateness came from Eric Tuberdyke who is opening a 

Photography and Design Store in Dave Batterson’s Building located at 41 E. Main Street. 

 

Mr. Tuberdyke says that they used the existing sign which was already located on the 

building which was plywood and they covered it with Vinyl Molding.   

 

Bill Skura made the motion to approve as presented, seconded by Don Orton.  All but one 

in favor, One Abstained, none opposed. 

 

The next Certificate of Appropriateness came from Rite Aid located at 40 W. Main 

Street.  They are looking to change of the signage. 

 

There was a lot of discussion as to whether or not allow Internal Lite Signs.  This is what 

they have now, but this was done before the Historic District was established.  The Board 

is very concerned that this just screams Commercial Area. 

 

John Baronich made the Motion to TABLE until representation can be available to 

discuss this further.  Need to clarify if they have alternative signage options.  Seconded 

by Bill Skura.  All in favor, none opposed. (Chairman Batterson will be calling to 

schedule this) 

 

The last Certificate before the Board came from Kevin and Lindsey Buncy from 49 

Coffee Shop.  They are looking for approval to install a Round Projected Sign.  They are 

going to be mounting the sign to a cast iron.  The Board had some questions, so a call 

was made to Lindsey Buncy.  She was able to provide the Board with the information 

that they wanted.  The sign will have a black edge around it which was not stated on the 

application. 

 

Bill Skura made the motion to approve the application with the addition of the black 

boarder as discussed with Lindsey Buncy on the phone, seconded by Don Orton.  All in 

favor, none opposed. 

 

Don Orton made the motion to adjourn at 8:300 pm, seconded by John Baronich. All in 

favor, none opposed.   

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Jennifer Blumenstein 


